
The Goodyear-Whiteland, IN distribution center has successfully resumed full operations following 
a March 31 tornado. None of the inventory already stored at Whiteland was damaged and we expect 
no significant impact to customer shipments. Around-the-clock remediation efforts are 
progressing at the Tupelo, MS tire plant, as well, following a tornado there, on April 1. As teams 
there inspect stored inventory, we intend to begin releasing it to fill customer orders in the coming 
days. We are leveraging the power of our broader manufacturing footprint and network inventory 
as we continue to execute our business continuity playbook to limit customer disruption. 


